City of Albuquerque

P.0.BOX 1293 ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87103

August 14, 2002

George Nemeth, P.E.

Easterling & Assoc. Inc.

2600 American Road SE Suite 100
Rio Rancho, New Mexico 87124

RE: SEVEN BAR RANCH TRACT D-5A - BLDG “A” (A-14/D13)
(3600 Calle Cuervo NW)  (Vet Clinic)
ENGINEERS CERTIFICATION FOR CERTIFICATE OF OCCUPANCY
ENGINEERS STAMP DATED 7/27/2000
ENGINEERS CERTIFICATION DATED 8/12/2002

Dear Mr. Nemeth:

Based upon the information provided in your Engineers Certification submittal dated 8/13/2002,
the above referenced site is approved for a Permanent Certificate of Occupancy for Bldg “A”
only.

If I can be of further assistance, please contact me at 924-3981.

Sincerely,

Y A e

Teresa A. Martin
c /4771 Hydrology Plan Checker
Public Works Department

C: Vickie Chavez, COA
J'(;;inage file
approval file
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13 August 2002
Mr. Richard Dourte
Hydrology Division
City of Albuquerque
600 2™ Street SW

Albuquerque, NM 87102

Re:  Building A, Black Ranch — Tract D-5A
WCEA File No. X0-218-5250

Dear Richard:

Attached is the Drainage Information Sheet and Certified Grading & Drainage Plan for
the referenced project. The project was constructed in general compliance with the
approved Grading & Drainage Plan. One exception is the area discussed with you on
the telephone and reiterated in the following paragraph. This certification is for
Building A construction only.

As we discussed on the telephone, rather than construct a swale around the building, as
shown on the approved Grading & Drainage plan, the contractor has graded
approximately 2207 sf of landscaped area (Land Treatment C) so it drains to the public
right-of-way across approximately 100 If of sidewalk. The 100-year peak runoff rate is a
meager 0.15 cfs. Iwould guess that for the more frequent storms (5-year, 10-year, and
25-year) there would be no runoff to the public right-of-way. Rather, storm water will
likely infiltrate instead of run off. Therefore, I suggest that the small amount of storm
water that may runoff into the public right-of-way during the more infrequent storms
(100-year and 50-year) will not create a hazard to the public.

Please call with questions or if you require additional information.

Sincerely,

eorge Nemeth, PE
Project Engineer
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